



LEARNER'S DETAILS

Name: _____ . School: _____ .

Assessment Number: _____ . Date: _____ .

School Code: _____ . Signature: _____ .

Instructions for Learners

1. Write your name, school name, and assessment number in the spaces provided.
2. This paper consists of 30 questions.
3. Check the question paper carefully to ensure all pages are printed and no questions are missing.
4. Answer all the questions in the spaces provided.

FOR EXAMINER'S USE

SECTION	SECTION A	SECTION B	% SCORE	EE1	EE2	ME1	ME2	AE1	AE2	BE1	BE2
SCORE RANGE	15 MARKS	25 MARKS		90-100	75-89	58-74	41-57	31-40	21-30	11-20	1-10
POINTS				8 POINTS	7 POINTS	6 POINTS	5 POINTS	4 POINTS	3 POINTS	2 POINTS	1 POINT
LEARNER'S TOTAL SCORE											

Answer ALL questions in this section

Read the dialogue below and answer questions 1 – 5.

Customer: How are you madam? Can I deposit some money in my mobile account?**Attendant:** I am fine. You are welcome. How much do you wish to deposit?**Customer:** Twenty thousand shillings only. Can I proceed using the displayed agent number?**Attendant:** Yes, you can. Only be careful to enter the correct digits. Make sure that the name of the recipient matches the one on the display.**Customer:** I will madam. After all, it is not my first time to do this.**Attendant:** I have received your message. Thank you for visiting our shop.**Customer:** Welcome.

1. Which service did the customer need?

- A. Donation
- B. Withdrawal
- C. Borrowing
- D. Deposit

2. To make the process complete, the customer needed to key in

- A. the correct agent number
- B. the full mobile number
- C. the attendant's phone number
- D. the name twenty thousand

3. Which one of the following is true about the customer?

- A. He was not well informed
- B. He wanted to withdraw some money
- C. He was used to mobile money transfer
- D. He was not having twenty thousand shillings

4. The opposite of the word “recipient” as used in the dialogue is

- A. sender
- B. buyer
- C. business
- D. seller

Read the passage below and answer questions 6 – 9.

Bidan and his friend Mokaya were never seen around when others were playing every Saturday evening. They would go missing for several minutes and reappear with long juicy sugarcane. They chewed them leisurely and did not share with anyone. Bobby, Bidan’s younger brother, became curious and followed them one evening.

He walked closely behind them as they followed the route to the river. The pair was so confident that they never looked behind. Mr. Thabo’s farm was their destination. Although it was securely fenced, the two boys were clever. They used the side that was left unfenced, the one facing the wide, deep river.

Mokaya did not waste time. He dived into the river and soon he was busy searching for the best sugarcane to steal. He threw the canes over the fence and swam back. Bobby saw everything but left quickly before he was discovered.

As usual, the boys returned to enjoy their evening. Bobby looked at them suspiciously and made a comment that left them guessing.

“Mokaya, I never knew you are such an excellent swimmer,” Bobby said and walked away.

6. What made the boys suspicious according to the passage?

- A. They never used to play on Saturdays
- B. They did not have friends
- C. They always ate sugarcane every Saturday evening
- D. They did not share sugarcane with others

7. Bidan and his friend were so confident that

- A. they kept checking if anyone followed them
- B. they did not bother to check if anyone followed them
- C. they continued walking despite Bobby following them
- D. they swam in the deep river

5. Which kind words were used in the dialogue to appreciate good service?

- A. Welcome
- B. I am fine
- C. Thank you
- D. Madam

8. How can we tell that Mr. Thabo’s farm was secure?

- A. It was fenced all round
- B. It was next to a deep river
- C. It was guarded during the day
- D. It was far from the village

9. Bobby’s comment left the boys guessing. This means that

- A. Mr. Thabo already knew the thieves
- B. the boys kept the secret to themselves
- C. someone had discovered their trick
- D. the boys agreed to share sugarcane

Read the passage below and answer questions 10 – 12.

The widespread use of plastic papers is a real threat to the environment. Many governments across the world are trying to find a permanent solution to replace plastic use. Used plastic papers are dangerous to both soil and water.

The worst thing about these papers is that they never decompose. This poisons the soil and affects farming activities. When these papers find their way into rivers, lakes or oceans, they interfere with marine life. They block light and air from reaching marine plants and animals. This leads to the death of coral reefs and fish.

To reduce or completely eliminate the use of plastic papers, a green solution is necessary. A decomposable alternative must be provided to save soil and marine life.

10. Why do plastic papers need to be replaced?

- A. They are used everywhere
- B. They are cheap and available
- C. Governments dislike them
- D. They are harmful to the environment

11. Plastic papers are stubborn because

- A. they never rot
- B. they decompose quickly

- C. they do not last long
- D. they are not green in colour

12. Which statement is NOT true according to the passage?

- A. Plastic papers can kill coral reefs
- B. Plastic papers block light and oxygen from marine life
- C. There is no need to reduce the use of plastics
- D. A green solution can help eliminate plastic use

Read the passage below and answer questions 13 – 15.

Every night, a sly fox went to a neighbouring village to steal honey from a famous farmer. The disturbed farmer and his workers tried many ways to trap the thief but failed.

One day, when the fox went to the village as usual, he found the farmer and workers still searching for the thief. He carried a jar with traces of honey. Soon, he saw a man approaching.

Knowing he would be discovered, the fox pretended to be injured and begged in a piteous voice, "Please help me. I am badly injured."

The kind man carried the fox in his basket. When they reached the fox's den, the fox shouted loudly, "Here is the thief, the man with the basket!" and quickly disappeared into his den.

The villagers arrested the innocent man and punished him severely.

13. Why were the farmer and workers unable to catch the thief?

- A. He was cunning
- B. He stole at night
- C. He was known by neighbours
- D. He hid in a basket

- B. He had a jar with honey traces
- C. He carried a lot of honey
- D. The man knew him well

14. Why would the fox have been discovered?

- A. He was a stranger

15. What lesson do we learn from the story?

- A. Pretending keeps people safe
- B. It is good to protect thieves
- C. Catching thieves is difficult
- D. We should not trust everyone

Fill in the blank spaces with the correct alternative.

Jimmy was **16** in the backyard **17** he found a strange pot. He wondered **18** was inside and decided to empty its contents. Jimmy was shocked to find **19** golden ring and a note. The note said, "**20** a wish."

	A	B	C	D
16	play	played	playing	plays
17	and	when	why	if
18	what	who	which	whose
19	the	a	an	some
20	Do	Tell	Make	Say

Fill in the blank spaces with the correct alternative.

21. Find an empty chair to sit on by _____.

- A. yourself
- B. itself
- C. themselves
- D. myself

22. _____ steep was the hill that we could not climb it.

- A. Such
- B. Too
- C. Very
- D. So

23. They repaired the boat. It belongs to _____.

- A. they
- B. their
- C. them
- D. these

24. Auma's painting is much _____ than mine.

- A. better
- B. best
- C. good
- D. well

25. _____ of people are waiting for the guest to give his speech.

- A. Lots
- B. More
- C. Much
- D. A lot

26. My sister and I _____ visit the children's home next week.

- A. shall
- B. can
- C. had
- D. should

27. When the dogs _____ the stranger, they began to bark.

- A. seeing
- B. saw
- C. seen
- D. see

28. He was _____ while playing hide and seek with his friends.

- A. hurt
- B. hut
- C. hit
- D. heart

29. It rained _____ yesterday.

- A. heavy
- B. heaviness
- C. heavily
- D. bad

30. The school choir practised _____ for the wedding ceremony.

- A. day
- B. rare
- C. days
- D. daily

ANSWERS

1. D
2. A
3. C
4. A
5. C
6. C
7. B
8. A
9. C
10. D
11. A
12. C
13. A
14. B
15. D
16. C
17. B
18. A
19. B
20. C
21. A
22. D
23. C
24. A
25. D
26. A
27. B
28. A
29. C
30. D